

June 17, 2016

Hi Everyone,

I wanted to take a moment and thank you for your participation in our V2020 end of the year survey. 96% of our staff completed the survey. Below you will find a summary of our K-8 staff results (raw data is always available upon request). We will continue our work this summer on the PD calendar to create sessions based on your identified areas. We will also be looking at the data we receive from the parent survey, which was sent to all families on June $14^{\rm th}$, to help refine and strengthen overall math experiences for students.

Based on this K-8 math survey:

- 95% of staff currently feel comfortable with the new math programs.
- 98% of our staff agreed with the statement "I felt supported during the **entire** implementation process."
- 94% agreed the professional development they received improved their practice.
- 98% of respondents reported the primary purpose of assigning homework was for reinforcement.
- 90% used the program's homework option with their students.

Having used the program for a year, we also asked teachers for suggestions that would strengthen the overall math experiences for our students and how we could have improved upon the implementation process. Teachers suggested:

- Increase opportunities for collaboration time with team & coach ********
- Further develop math centers
- More classroom support
- Further develop enrichment opportunities
- Expand upon RTI model
- Continued math PD especially on data & technology of program
- More opportunities to observe colleagues
- Nothing *****
- Overall, good experience with program and support

This has been an incredibly successful year because of your dedication, time, and collaboration. Thank you for all you do for our students each and every day.

Debbie

^{*}Similar suggestion